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	( 	Facsimile: (604) 430-9653


�
Mr. Allan J. Darling


Secretary General


Canadian Radio-television and


  Telecommunications Commission


Ottawa, Ontario


K1A 0N2





Dear Mr. Darling:





Re:  Phase III Manual Updates





BC TEL has received a copy of a letter from the Canadian Cable Television Association (CCTA), dated January 31, 1996, which requests a ten-day extension to the period for comments on the Company’s updates to its Phase III Manual filed on January 12, 1996.





CCTA claims that, since “the updates relate to the production of 1995 Phase III results to be filed September 30, 1996, ... the requested delay will not adversely impact either the telephone companies or interested parties.”  (p. 2)





BC TEL has serious concerns with this request.  The process established in Telecom Decision CRTC 94-24 was based on an objective established in Telecom Public Notice CRTC 94-16, as noted by the Inquiry Officer, that “amendments allowing for public comment on significant Phase III changes should be made without jeopardizing the Commission’s ability to deal with updates in a timely fashion, thereby allowing the carriers to implement approved studies and mechanization arrangements” (p. 61 of the Inquiry Officer’s report, dated September 16, 1994).  The Inquiry Officer also noted BC TEL’s concern that “any public comment should be structured to ensure resolution of one set of proposed updates prior to the scheduled filing of another set of proposed updates.”  (p. 59)





BC TEL respectfully submits that, given directives 12.1 through 12.5 of Decision 94-24 and the necessity of implementing annual studies and other changes, a March 15, 1996 decision date must be retained.  Final updates to the Phase III/SRB Manual, which would include any changes included in that decision, must be filed by the Company by�
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March 31, 1996, if they are to be approved by the Commission in time for inclusion in the Manual to be filed by the end of June 1996.  This Manual is then used as the basis for the external audit of 1995 results to be completed by the end of September 1996.





Contrary to CCTA’s claims, the requested extension by CCTA would jeopardize the Commission’s ability to deal with the proposed updates in a timely fashion, and in turn, would jeopardize the timely filing of audited 1995 Phase III/SRB results by BC TEL.





BC TEL, therefore, submits that the Commission should deny the ten-day extension requested by CCTA and that comments on the Phase III/SRB Manual be filed on February 5, 1996.





Yours very truly,














Sandra Hertz


DIRECTOR -


REGULATORY MATTERS
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c:	CRTC Vancouver


CRTC Public Examination Room


CCTA (S. Guiton)
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